VILLAGE OF COXSACKIE
BOARD MINUTES
January 9, 2023


Mayor Mark Evans called the Board Meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Present were Trustee Donald Daoust, Trustee Stephen Hanse and Trustee Rebecca Vermilyea. Trustee Katlyn Irwin was present via Telephone Conference.   

A motion to approve the minutes from the November 10, 2022 Workshop Meeting was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Vermilyea. Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. Trustee Hanse and Trustee Irwin abstained.  The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the minutes from the December 8, 2022 Workshop Meeting was made by Trustee Vermilyea and seconded by Trustee Daoust. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the minutes from the December 12, 2022 Board Meeting was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Irwin. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea abstained. The motion carried. 

Correspondence Received

A letter was received from the Department of Environmental Conservation stating that the Village Water Treatment Plant has successfully met the aluminum effluent limits.

A letter was received from Central Hudson regarding routine line clearance program (tree cutting).  

A report was received from New York State Department of Agriculture and Markets rating the Village’s Municipal Shelter Inspection as satisfactory. 

A letter was received from Coxsackie Hose Company #3 requesting funding for the purchase of trophies for the 2023 Greene County Volunteer Firemen’s Convention to be held here in the village. 

A letter was received from Coxsackie Hose Company #3 thanking the Village Board for the purchase of the Gear Washer. 

Trustee Hanse stated that there is no correspondence listed regarding the NY Restore Grant. He asked if the Board should have been copied on correspondence. 

Mayor Evans stated that he forwarded an email from James Hannahs, Director of Economic Development for Greene County, to the Board back in November. In that email it discussed a Letter of Intent that the Village could submit. The letter did not commit the Village to anything, only to see if the Village was eligible for the grant. 

Liaisons & Board Reports

Mayor Evans stated that the Village Board will dispense with the reading of the monthly department head reports, but that all monthly reports are on file with the Village Clerk.

Mayor Evans stated that he would also like to thank Water Superintendent, Al Preville, for his hard work in getting the aluminum effluent limits at the Water Plant where they need to be, and therefore getting out from under the DEC’s Order on Consent. He also stated that the pavilion at McQuade Park has been taken down by the Department of Public Works. It is currently be disassembled. The Village is working through paperwork in order to get a replacement pavilion. 

Motions & Resolutions

Shelley Pascuzzi stated that the motion to approve appointing herself, as well as Stefanie Sitcer and Erin Kennedy-Scott, as the new Riverside Festival Committee members has some spelling errors. 

The Board and Village Clerk stated that they are sorry, and that it will be corrected in the Board Minutes.  

A motion to approve appointing Stephanie Stefanie Sitcer, Erin Scott Kennedy-Scott and Shelley Frank Pascuzzi as the new Riverside Festival Committee members was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Hanse. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve authorizing the Mayor to sign the Fire Protection Contract with the Town of Coxsackie and Hose Company #3, once both the Town Supervisor and President of Hose Company #3 has signed was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Hanse. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve donating $1,000.00 towards trophies to Coxsackie Hose Company #3 for the 2023 Greene County Volunteer Firemen’s Convention to be held here in the village, with the expenditure to be made in the 2023-2024 fiscal year was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Hanse. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilye voted yes. The motion carried. 

a motion to approve Local Law #1 of 2023-2023 Temporary Moratorium Law on Short-Term Residential Rentals was tabled until after such time that the Public Hearing is closed. 

A roll call vote was taken on Resolution No. 12023-Climate Smart Community Pledge (renamed Resolution No. 52023) was tabled for further discussion. 

A roll call vote was taken on Resolution No. 22023-2023 Senior Citizen and Disabled Persons Tax Exemption Maximum Income Limits (renamed Resolution No. 12023). Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The resolution passed.

A roll call vote was taken on Resolution No. 32023- Authorizing a Public Hearing, Submission, and Publication of Property Assessment List for Restore NY Application (renamed Resolution No. 22023). Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The resolution passed. 

A roll call vote was taken on Resolution No. 42023-Authorizing the Execution of a Contract to Convey Property Located at 88 Plank Road to Greene County (renamed Resolution No. 32023). Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The resolution passed.

A motion to approve water/sewer adjustments from December 1-31, 2022 was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Irwin. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the bills on General Fund Abstract #8, vouchers 448-511 totaling $90,237.03; Water Fund Abstract #8, vouchers 264-309 totaling $ 38,414.71; Sewer Fund Abstract #8, vouchers 203-238 totaling $ 53,511.35; Capital Projects Fund Abstract #8, vouchers 4-5 totaling $ 10,045.00; Heroes Banner Fund Abstract #8, voucher 8 totaling $ 49.32; Owl Project Fund Abstract #8, vouchers 4-7 totaling $ 200.00; Trust & Agency Fund Abstract #8, voucher 16 totaling $ 563.55 was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Irwin. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried.

Public Comment Period 

Mayor Evans thanked Shelley Pascuzzi, Stefanie Sitcer, and Erin Kennedy-Scott for agreeing to dedicate their time as Riverside Festival Committee members. He said that they will be meeting with past Riverside Festival Chairperson, Bonnie Ecker, in order to go over some information. 

Trustee Hanse asked what the plans are for the Riverside Festival moving forward. 

Shelley Pascuzzi stated that right now, they are thinking about moving the date of the Riverside Festival to sometime in September. 

Trustee Hanse asked if they are thinking about making it more of a Fall Festival. 

Shelley Pascuzzi stated that a Fall Festival is a possibility. 

Mayor Evans stated that he just received an email from Andrea Smallwood asking when the cut off date for public comment on Local Law #1 of 2023 is. 

After deliberation, the Board agreed to reschedule the Public Hearing for Local Law #1 of 2023 for January 25th at 6:15 p.m.

A motion to keep the Public Hearing on Local Law #1 of 2023-2023 Temporary Moratorium Law on Short-Term Residential Rentals open until the adjournment of the rescheduled Public Hearing date of January 25th at 6:15 p.m. was made by Trustee Irwin and seconded by Trustee Vermilyea. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried

Trustee Daoust stated that the application process for the 2023-2024 Heroes Banner rentals have begun. There have been posters and flyers posted around advertising. They have received 4 new applications so far. 2023 will be the last year for those that have already purchased banners last year. Applicants who have already purchased banners get their same pick of telephone pole location before new applicants. 

No further public comments were offered.

A motion to adjourn the Board meeting was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Vermilyea. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:50 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,




Nikki Bereznak
Clerk

